City of Opportunity

’) GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Hon Bruce Atkinson

MLC for Eastern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Atkinson
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African \
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h O rn C h ea Fax: +61 8 8571 5369 Email: yechea@cgd.vic.gov.au

I\/Iayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenang.com




DANDENON(
City of Opportunity

’) GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Ms Melina Bath

MLC for Eastern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Bath
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media '
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

- G2 '

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhorn Chea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: yehea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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City of Opportunity

’D GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Mr Jeff Bourman

MLC for Eastern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Bourman
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.

The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship .
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we

acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

- I

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor |

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YOU h Orn C h ea Fax: +61 3 85715369 Email: yehea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’) e Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Dr Rachel Carling-Jenkins
MLC for Western Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Dr Carling-Jenkins
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl G2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r You h Orn Ch ea Fax:  +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’) GEE Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Ms Georgie Crozier

MLC for Southern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Crozier
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl G2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhorn Chea Fax; +61 385715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandeneng.com




DANDENON( 5
Ciry of Opportunity
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13 March 2018

Hon Philip Dalidakis

MLC for Southern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Dalidakis
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

pro. ;

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u horn Chea Fax: +61 3 85715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’D GREATHL C Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Hon Richard Dalla-Riva

MLC for Eastern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Dalla-Riva
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique comm unity.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

-G

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor |

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u horn Chea Fax:  +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’D G Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Hon David Davis

MLC for Southern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Davis ‘
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

- G2 ;

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor ‘

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhorn Chea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




DANDENON(
City of Opportunity

’D GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Ms Samantha Dunn

MLC for Eastern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Dunn .
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g 2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h 0 rn C h ea Fax:  +61 385715369 Email: yehea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




DANDENON( 5
City of Opportunity

’) GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Mr Khalil Eideh

MLC for Western Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street y _
East Melbourne Victoria 3002 ' ‘

Dear Mr Eideh
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely ‘
Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOU horn Chea Fax:  +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

I\/Iayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’) G ANDENONG Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Mr Nazih Elasmar

MLC for Northern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Elasmar
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You horn Chea Fax: +613 85715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




’) GREATER Office of the Mayor

City of Opportunity

13 March 2018

Mr Bernie Finn

MLC for Western Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Finn
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

WA I

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 38571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOU horn C hea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’ / G ANDENONG Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Ms Margaret Fitzherbert

MLC for Southern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Fitzherbert
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to ‘
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r You h Orn Ch ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: yehea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




DANDENON( 5
City of Opportunity

’D GGREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Mr Mark Gepp

MLC for Northern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Gepp
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to

reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council

requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to

fear and division. ,

Yours sincerely

g 2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u ho rn C h ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




’) GREATER . Office of the Mayor

City of Opportunity

13 March 2018

Mr Shaun Leane

MLC for Eastern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Leane

Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YO u horn Chea Fax:  +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




DANDENON( 5
City of Opportunity

’D GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Hon Wendy Lovell

MLC for Northern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Lovell
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h O rn C h ea Fax: +613 85715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320645 www.greaterdandenong.com




DANDENON( 3
City of Opportunity

’) (GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Mr Cesar Melhem

MLC for Western Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Melhem
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r You hor n Ch ea Fax: +613 8571 5369 Email: yechea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




’) Ll Office of the Mayor

City of Opportunity

13 March 2018

Hon Jenny Mikakos

MLC for Northern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Mikakos
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO'Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You ho rn Chea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

IVIayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




DANDENON(
City of Opportunity

’D GREATER Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Mr Joshua Morris

MLC for Western Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Morris
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h Or n C h ea Fax: +61 385715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Mr Daniel Mulino

MLC for Eastern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Mulino
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater ,
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor ‘

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You h O rn Ch ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

I\/Iayor Mabile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Hon Edward O'Donohue
MLC for Eastern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr O'Donohue
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g0 I

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r Yo u h 0 rn C h ea Fax: +61 385715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Mr Luke O'Sullivan

MLC for Northern Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr O'Sullivan
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r You h Orn C h ea Fax:  +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Mr Craig Ondarchie

MLC for Northern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Ondarchie .
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

ph- 0o i

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You h O rn C hea Fax; +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

IVIayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Ms Fiona Patten

MLC for Northern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Patten
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOU horn Chea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email; ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Ms Sue Pennicuik

MLC for Southern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Ms Pennicuik
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2 .

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You horn Chea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Hon Jaala Pulford

MLC for Western Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Hon Pulford
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YOU h Orn C h ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Maobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Mr James Purcell

MLC for Western Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Purcell
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

-G '

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor ‘

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You h Orn C h ea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Mr Simon Ramsay

MLC for Western Victoria
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Mr Ramsay
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely ,

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandencng VIC 3175
Cr You horn Chea Fax:  +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Dr Samantha Ratnam

MLC for Northern Metropolitan
Parliament House

Spring Street

East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Dear Dr Ratnam
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of worship
and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in Australia we
acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from an
African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate their
contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion and
providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However Council
requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that can lead to
fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u horn C h ea Fax:  +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

I\/Iayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator the Hon Kim Carr
Senator for Victoria

The Senate

PO Box 6100

Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

e 2 I

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r You h O rn Chea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: yechea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator the Hon Jacinta Collins
Senator for Victoria

The Senate

PO Box 6100

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhorn Chea Fax: +61 385715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

\V[F=\V/e]s Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Senator Richard Di Natale
Senator for Victoria

The Senate

PO Box 6100

Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhorn Chea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator the Hon Mitch Fifield
Senator for Victoria

The Senate

PO Box 6100

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator ,
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

gl G2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 8175
C r YO u h O rn C h ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Senator Derryn Hinch
Senator for Victoria
The Senate

PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YO u horn Chea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator Jane Hume
Senator for Victoria
The Senate

PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

Lo

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h 0 rn C h ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Maobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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Senator Kimberley Kitching
Senator for Victoria

The Senate

PO Box 6100

Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhorn Chea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mabile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator Gavin Marshall
Senator for Victoria
The Senate

PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h O rn C h ea Fax; +61 385715369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




City of Opportunity

’) G ANDENONG Office of the Mayor

13 March 2018

Senator Hon Bridget McKenzie
Senator for Victoria

The Senate / ,
PO Box 6100 ‘
Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2 w

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr YOUhOrn Chea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

I\/Iayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandeneng.com




’D GREImL Office of the Mayor

City of Opportunity

13 March 2018

Senator James Paterson
Senator for Victoria

The Senate | )

PO Box 6100 ) ‘
Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to

reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However

Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that !
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
Cr You h Orn C h ea Fax: +61 38571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mabile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator Janet Rice
Senator for Victoria
The Senate

PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600 .

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to
reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However
Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that
can lead to fear and division.

Yours sincerely

g B2

Cr Youhorn Chea
Mayor

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u h 0 rn C h ea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

Mayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com
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13 March 2018

Senator the Hon Scott Ryan
Senator for Victoria
President of the Senate

PO Box 6100

Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senator
Re: Support for African-Australian communities living in Greater Dandenong

| am writing to you on a matter raised and a resolution adopted by the City of Greater
Dandenong Council at the meeting of 12 February 2018.

At this meeting Council publicly renewed its commitment as a community who welcomes all.
The City of Greater Dandenong is home to over 157 nationalities, hundreds of places of
worship and a diverse range of faith groups. As the most multicultural community in
Australia we acknowledge and are proud of the achievements of our unique community.

In regards to recent negative comments by Members of Parliament in relation to the African
Community and criminal activity, we are concerned as a Council that these types of media
statements cause distress, harm and vilification that often fosters a culture of fear.

As a Council we affirm, value and respect our Greater Dandenong residents who are from
an African background and we endeavor to work together with the community to celebrate
their contributions and achievements while also addressing issues of safety, social cohesion
and providing support and assistance to those who need it.

Council is supportive of constructive actions by the Victorian and the Federal Government to

reduce crime, rehabilitate offenders and prevent crime by early intervention. However

Council requests State and Federal members of Parliament refrain from using language that .
can lead to fear and division. ;

Yours sincerely

M@Q |

Cr Youhorn Chea ‘
Mayor |

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230 PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175
C r YO u ho rn C h ea Fax: +61 3 8571 5369 Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

I\/Iayor Mobile 0417 320 645 www.greaterdandenong.com




